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PHOTO: Dorothy Munger with her “Last Train Ride Through Richland” painting

Dorothy Munger lives in Ricard and on June 8, 2006 turned 93 years old, a very young 93. She is vivacious, with a quick smile and friendly handshake for everyone she meets. She has a gift for painting and during the winter of 2005-2006 painted “The Last Train Ride Through Richland” which she entered in the 149th Oswego County Fair. It won several awards! Dorothy uses Deaton’s interior house paint and mixes her own colors. She has an interest in trains and depots and wants to paint the Lacona Depot next. 

The Sandy Creek display at the County Fair was well received and as always we shared our booth with the town of Boylston. I need to thank Sally Turo, Margaret Kastler, Rita Rombach, Phyllis LeBeau, Irene Fuller and Betty Atkinson for their help with the set-up and take-down and for their help in manning the booth. Phyllis LeBeau documented the fair through pictures and those photos will be on display at Heritage Day this year. 

The Sandy Pond Memories II book made its debut and we showcased the World War II book and Honor Roll replica. Many fairgoers stopped by to review the current research on the “Sandy Creek Veterans Book” (covering veterans serving their country from September 3, 1945 to December 31, 1959) and added to the information we had or took a form to fill out and mail in.

The Sandy Pond Memories II book can be purchased at the Town Hall in Sandy Creek or at the Church Mouse off Route 3. The book is completely illustrated with postcards and pictures from the archives and many loaned to us from individuals. Some residents from the Pond shared their memories of living or vacationing on Sandy Pond. The cost is $25 (the $20 price was wrong in the July 4th column) and the proceeds will go towards the purchase and preservation of the Austen Hall panels. Donations are being accepted for these historic Austen Hall panels by contacting Sally Turo, any town board member, town supervisor, town clerk or the historians’ office.

In December 2005 I wrote a Local Government Records Management Improvement Fund Grant for 2006-2007 requesting money for a micro-film reader/printer and just received notification of the award. The 2005/2006 grant included micro-filming of the many fragile and permanent records from the archives.
Mark your calendars for Saturday, August 26th ! Heritage Day events will begin at 10 AM as Mayor Manchester and Mayor Adner preside over the grand opening of the village offices at the Lacona Depot and will move to the town hall at noon for strawberry shortcake served by the ladies of the Eastern Star. The History Center will host an open house to showcase the history of the town and village, which will include games, crafts and a Family Tree workshop for children. I will have pedigree charts and will be available to help family researchers with their genealogy questions. 

The History Center is located at the Town Hall, the old Blount-Parker Recreation Building, downstairs in what was the bowling alley, 1992 Harwood Drive in Sandy Creek. I am available to researchers by appointment as well as every Friday from 9am to 4pm. Researchers needing appointments who cannot come Fridays during business hours can call my office for a night or weekend appointment. I can be reached by phone at 387-5456 x 7 or by e-mail at historian@sandycreekny.us. 

Our web site address is http://sandycreekny.tripod.com
Charlene

